Sent via NCIPC-Announcements Listserv 01/17/2008
New CDC Data From the School-Associated Violent Death Study

Dear Colleague:

Since 1992, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) has collaborated with the United States Departments of  education and justice in an ongoing national monitoring of school-associated violent deaths. The data have provided important information about the characteristics of school-associated homicides and the context of these events to help inform potential homicide prevention strategies and activities. 

CDC is pleased to present the most recent findings from this study, the School-Associated Violent Death Study  (SAVD), in the January 18, 2008 edition of Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report (MMWR). The report assesses national trends in school-associated violent death, focusing on common features to determine potential prevention strategies. 

Key findings show the total rates of school associated student homicide decreased significantly (from .07 to .03  per 100,000) between academic school years 1992 thru 2006. Of the last 109 incidents of school-associated student homicides studied, 101 involved only one victim.  

 

CDC recognizes that school shootings are sobering and tragic events that cause much concern about the safety of children. Despite these events, schools remain a very safe place for children to spend their days. In fact, the vast majority of children and youth homicides occur outside school hours and property. That is why CDC continues to conduct research and analysis, using tools like the SAVD study, to understand what factors protect people or put them at risk for experiencing or perpetrating violence. CDC hopes the findings in this report will aid policymakers, educators, police officials, students, and parents in the development of preventive measures to promote the health and safety of all children.

To view an electronic copy of this document please visit http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/mm5702a1.htm. Additional information can also be found at CDC’s website  www.cdc.gov/injury.  

 

Sincerely,
W. Rodney Hammond, PhD.
Director, Division of Violence Prevention
National Center for Injury Prevention and Control
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
